Minutes from 1-17-09 Southeastern Michigan Chapter Model Club

The meeting was opened at 10:00 A.M. by Joe Bowen.  Joe took attendance.  We had trouble with the Internet connection, and Go To Meeting was delayed.  Sudip was able to attend on GTM.

Joe informed us that Diane Amendt and Clinton Andrews and notified him of their withdrawal from the club.  

Since our attendance policy is so lenient, our members shouldn’t have difficulty with attending the required number of months.  Hopefully, we can keep our membership up and add new members.

Chris Johnson gave the Treasurer’s Report.  Our total investments are $46980.26 today, and we have $683.51 in the broker account.

Joe asked for and accepted three club members to perform an audit of the books.  They are Cliff Trent, Chris Hock, and Paul Danis.   They were asked to perform the audit with the on-line documents located in Bivio.

Paul Danis gave an educational talk on Why We Invest in Today’s Economy.  Paul described how the housing credit market became the breaking point for the economy, and how so many mortgages were given above the market value of properties before the devaluations began that the lending companies could not possibly maintain those mortgages.  In order for the economy to go forward, people and business must start spending again on machinery and health care.

Team D made a presentation of Cerner (CERN), which is in the Information Technology-Healthcare industry.  Although the company seemed to have good quality and good numbers, there were no comparisons made to other companies within the industry.  Team D was asked to concentrate on the industry and compare Cerner to several other companies in the industry for the February meeting.  The rest of the club members should become very familiar with Cerner as their part of the February study.

Since Diane Amendt will no longer be present to give the PERT reports each meeting, Chris Johnson volunteered to take over the task.

Each stock watcher should do a monthly update on the price of their company and post it on the Bivio site in the SSGs for Group Review file in Communications.

We did a round robin of stock watchers.  No one had any negative news on any company.  No watcher recommended to sell any of the portfolio.

We must look at all stocks over the next month to decide how to pay off Diane and Clinton.  The total amount needed is around $5000.

We will look at all our stocks as a club over the next few months and adjust the growth rates, high and low future price earnings estimates, and low prices for the companies.  We went over Microsoft at this meeting.  It is important that the stock watchers update the SSGs on Bivio in the file SSGs for Group Review as they should have the most  information on their companies.  The SSGs should be updated no later than one week before the meetings in order to give the rest of the club time to study their judgments.

Think about what to sell or transfer in order to pay off Diane and Clinton.

We didn’t make any decisions to buy or sell stock at the meeting.

We did our round robin session.  Bev Versele offered to be the secretary at the next meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 12:00 P.M.

Mark Robertson gave a study on George Nicholson’s Triple Play.  Anyone can view the PowerPoint presentation on the Manifest Investing website.

